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Charminster 

 Village Hall 

Now fully open once more. 

For children’s parties and other private bookings  

contact Sarah Bird on 01305 266478 

Or sarah306bird@aol.co.uk 

 HERRISON HALL 
CHARLTON DOWN VILLAGE HALL 

CHARITY  NO; 1079442 

Your Community Centre for 

Anniversaries, Celebrations, Classes, Club Meetings, Concerts, Conferences, 
Dancing, Exercise, Parties, Receptions, Seminars, Tuition, Weddings, WI, etc 

 

Email:  bookings@charltondownvillagehall.info 

www.charltondownvillagehall.info  
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Well this is it—my final Pilot.  After 

32 months, quite a chunk of which 

were lockdown periods with nothing 

open or happening (so I had to be 

very creative!), it’s hand-over time 

for me. 

It has been a busy but enjoyable two 

and a half years when I was able to 

dust off my old newspaper journalistic 

skills and brush up my sub-editing and 

lay-out abilities to bring  you what I 

hope was a bright little magazine. 

Generosity 

In doing so, I’ve met lots of lovely 

people in the village who may other-

wise have remained strangers, and 

have been impressed by the generosi-

ty of villagers when they’ve been 

called upon to lend a hand.  Whether 

it’s supporting  the fetes and fun days 

with donations and spending on the 

day, offering help to the housebound 

during the pandemic, homes or sup-

plies to Ukrainian refugees or giving 

to the food banks, people always step 

up to the plate. 

I hope you enjoy my last efforts—I 

couldn’t go without reporting on all 

the Platinum Jubilee events that took 

place locally!  So I make no apology 

for the number of pictures—see if you 

can spot yourself! 

Ongoing support 

I understand a small group of people 

are going to keep The Pilot going in 

the future, and I wish them all the 

very best.  I hope you, our readers 

and advertisers, will also give them 

your ongoing support. 

So thank you everyone—readers, ad-

vertisers, contributors, printers and 

distribution team—for helping to 

make my time at the helm of The Pilot 

such a pleasure. 

Enjoy the summer, 

Marilyn Kay (Editor for one 

last time!) 
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The old allotments 

Platinum       

Jubilee fete—a 

HUGE success 

When an overnight storm sent stall 

gazebos in tatters and into the river, 

and forecasters were predicting a 

washout, Charminster’s first fete in 

three years could have been in   

jeopardy. 

But it turned out the gods were smil-

ing on Charminster House and it’s 

beautiful garden, and this is what 

owners Gwen and Tim Yarker had to 

say. 

“Wow – what an amazing afternoon – 

thank you Charminster and Charlton 

Down for such a fantastic turn out to 

celebrate not only the Platinum Jubi-

lee but also the return of the annual 

fête. 

“So many people made the event 

possible – and we thank you all. Most 

stall holders, the Three Compasses 

bar, Bouncy Castle and Posh Pigs had 

queues all afternoon – reflected in 

record takings. The WI tea team were 

in full demand the whole afternoon 

for their cakes and much needed tea 

and coffee. 

“We are so indebted to our main fi-

nancial sponsors Charminster Stores; 

Martin Christopher; Hardy Trees; and 

BCP Media Group. We were also sup-

ported by Charminster Garage, Hay-

den Farm and Wyatts. 

“We wish to personally thank Nate 

Greenaway who organized the spon-

sorship, designed and managed the 

fantastic marketing which contribut-

ed so much towards the success of 

the afternoon.  

“The fête cleared £8,500 which is a 

magnificent achievement. The fête 

team will be meeting very shortly to 

allocate Jubilee gifts amongst the 

various contributing organizations. 

“Once again a huge thank you to all 

of you who – after a really tough cou-

ple of years - came out to celebrate 

and make it such a special and fun 

afternoon.” 

Ready for the onslaught! 
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Cakes, camping 

and crowns for 

Guides, Brown-

ies and Trefoil 
Jubilee fun day in Borough Gardens 

saw Trefoilers selling hot and cold 

drinks and cakes for Trefoil and 

Charminster Guides.  

The weather was perfect so the event 

was really well supported and we sold 

out of cakes at 2.30pm – 1½ hours 

before the end! Our profit for Girl-

guiding (split 3 ways) was over £300.  

Evening meetings 

We now have an evening section of 

Dorchester Trefoil. Our first was at 

Wolfedale Golf clubhouse and attend-

ed by 12 people. There was a lovely 

atmosphere as old friends met up. 

Then there was a bowls taster lesson 

at Dorchester Bowls Club. For some 

time, we’ve been aware that people 

who work and wish to be involved in 

Trefoil, are not able to attend our 

afternoon meetings and might feel 

left out. After all, Trefoil is for every-

one who supports Guiding and 

Scouting – men too, so our evening 

group makes it possible for all to be 

involved if they wish. Linda Scott, our 

Division commissioner, is co-

ordinating it. 

If you would like more information 

about afternoon or evening Trefoil, 

please contact me.  

Judy Thompson. E-mail:- 

jct231@outlook.com (01305 263783) 

Charminster Brownies have had a 

great start to their term, planning 

and organising the program and 

spending a lot of time celebrating 

the Platinum Jubilee. 

We made biscuits to look like England 

flags, and crowns to wear, while hav-

ing a lot of fun preparing for the Jubi-

lee Village Fete. 

 

The Borough Gardens cake team 
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Part of the planned building land 

Water sports in Portland 

We finished the term with a trip to 

Buddens activity centre. Superb 

weather and fantastic activities lead 

to a brilliant time being had by all, 

and all the girls got a jubilee badge 

for all their hard work.  

If you need to get in touch feel free to 

contact Brown Owl on 07483429596. 

Or contact us through our guiding 

website . Have a great summer all of 

you !  

 

 

Charminster Guides have also had a 

fantastic term preparing for the Jubi-

lee.  

And we’ve had loads of fun with food 

science! The girls made home made 

sherbet dips and learned about  den-

sity by making their own layered rain-

bow syrups.  

Its been a really fun and educational 

beginning finishing off with the camp 

out at Buddens Activity  Centre. We 

joined other units  camping out and 

doing a lot of out door activities In-

cluding paddleboarding and jumping 

into the lake ! 

Its been a great term. Have a lovely 

summer! From Charminster Guides.  

If you need to get in touch you can 

contact us through our guiding web-

site 

Or contact Alli on 07483429596 

We do have spaces, especially in 

Brownies! If anyone would like to get 

involved in Guiding or enrol their 

child, please go through our Girlguid-

ing website www.girlguiding.org.uk   
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Chef Karen 

A sign of Spring 

 

Hearing dogs 

charm WI 
Hearing Dogs for the Deaf joined 

Charminster WI at their latest 

meeting, writes Judy Bird. 

We had two couples with two dogs, 

who each talked to us about how the 

Hearing Dogs scheme works.  Deb 

(who is profoundly deaf, but is helped 

by hearing aids) was accompanied by 

her husband Keith, and her Hearing 

Dog, Elmo.  Debbie and John Patter-

son brought along their Ambassador 

Dog, Flash.  Both the dogs are black 

labradors, but other breeds can be 

trained to assist deaf people.  

Six sounds 

 They are trained to voice and hand 

signals, and are carefully matched to 

a deaf person so that the dog’s skills 

and personality perfectly suit the 

lifestyle and needs of their partner.  

Elmo is trained for six sounds – fire 

alarm, door bell, phone, alarm clock, 

kitchen timer and ‘call’ (for instance, 

if Deb’s husband had a fall and called 

out, Deb couldn’t hear, so Elmo 

would alert her).   

Debbie introduced us to Flash their 

Ambassador Dog.  He wasn’t trained 

as a Hearing Dog  but makes an excel-

lent ambassador for the charity.  Deb-

bie and her husband are also volun-

teer dog trainers.  A dog’s training 

takes around 18 to 24 months, during 

which time they learn how to be a 

well-behaved dog and how to alert a 

deaf person to important sounds. 

With almost one in six of the UK pop-

ulation experiencing some level of 

deafness or hearing loss, demand for 

the services of Hearing Dogs is ever-

growing.  The charity relies solely on 

the support of the public.  We were 

glad to be able to give a generous 

donation. 

Next month we will be meeting  on 

12th July, at 7.30 pm, again at the 

Community Hall.  We will be deco-

rating small square of fabric to be 

donated to the County Museum to 

make a quilt.  You would be welcome 

to join us. 
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 The Upvc Repair Company 

Broken or misted sealed units replaced into Upvc 

Upvc door and window repairs 

Hinges, handles, locks, barrels and rubber gasket 

replaced 

Upvc windows and doors refurbished 

Mobile: 07415 579988 Tel: 01935 83430 or 01305 559975 

Email: info@theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk 

www.theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk 

No call out charge 

mailto:info@theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk
http://www.theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk
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It’s The Pilot July Quiz! 

It’s summer, and our quiz features the month of July and some popular deri-

vations!  

 

1.   How did the month of July get its name? 

2.   Which politician, born in Wales, was elected Prime Minister of Australia in 

2010? 

3.   Where in Dorset do the British Sand Polo Championships take place each 

July? 

4.   Which British motoring pioneer was killed 

in an air crash in Bournemouth in July 1910? 

5.   What outstanding sporting occasion took 

place on July 30th, 1966? 

6.   What iconic gesture was adopted by Win-

ston Churchill in July 1941? 

7.   Winner of the Best Supporting Actress Oscar for her role in The English 

Patient. 

8.   The Four Pennies topped the hit parade in 1964 with a ballad called….? 

9.   British Actress born Julia Elizabeth Wells 

is better known as….? 

10. Who is the keyboard player with 

Squeeze who now presents the TV 

music show Later…with? 

 

Answers on page 43 



12 

 

Rev’d Leila 

  

 

Kids kick off the  

Jubilee with 

crowns and crafts 

A children’s craft morning planned by local 

resident Eve Powell was voted a great suc-

cess as youngsters set the Jubilee ball roll-

ing in Charminster Community Hall. 

The event, which Eve organised with the 

help of friend Mary Hayes, was 

funded by the parish council.  “We 

just wanted to do a community 

event for the Jubilee, so we’re very 

grateful to the council and of 

course to all our volunteers who’ve 

given up their time.” said Eve. 

The children made 

crowns to wear, painted 

small crowns as hanging 

decorations , made paper 

and felt windmills and 

models of the Queen and 

her soldiers. 

And got quite sticky! 

Pictured anticlockwise 

from the top of this page 

are:  Olivia White aged 
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Meadows 

 five, nine-year-old Darcey Lea who did-

n’t let a broken arm stop her making a 

model of the Queen, helper Lydia-Rose 

Sheward who took time off from GCSE 

revision to make windmills with Jake 

Taylor (8), Elsa Burton (8), Anabelle Em-

ery Burns (8) and Angelina Kammidge (6) 

with their crowns, and sisters Matilda 

(2) and Georgia Clatworthy-Cann (4). 

 

Left, some of the craft work complet-

ed by the children and above, the 

proud creator of a smart guardsman 

is six-year-old Catherine Navarra. 
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River Cerne 
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Picture D 

Picture C 

Jubilee teas for 

the house-

bound. 
The Cream Teas Home Delivery Ser-

vice went ahead according to plan, 

during the Sunday afternoon follow-

ing the village fete, writes Arna 

Drammis.  

Grateful thanks to Niki Knipe for not 

only suggesting the idea but also for 

providing the most incredible coffee 

and walnut cake, as well as a last-

minute Victoria sponge to replace 

the absolute disaster, which was my 

own feeble attempt! (I just hope my 

scones were edible!) 

Extra touch 

Many thanks too, to Eve Powell who 

volunteered to help with the entire 

process, along with producing a love-

ly lemon drizzle cake, beautifully 

hand-crafted boxes, Union Jack nap-

kins and tiny flags, along with hand-

written labels to individually name 

each cream tea box, for that little 

extra touch. 

Thanks also to Clare Crosbie of Cerne 

Abbas for specially baking a gluten 

free lemon cake for one of our ladies. 

Between us, we managed to provide, 

free of charge, a little something spe-

cial for those people who, for what-

ever reason, were unable to attend 

the fête itself. 

Even more importantly, our deliver-

ies also gave us the opportunity to 

spend some time chatting with sev-

eral of the recipients, which probably 

meant just as much if not more than 

the tea itself.  

We have since received some lovely 

feedback from the ‘Tea Set’, both 

verbally and written, so, all in all, a 

thumbs up.  

Good work, Team!  
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Bunting fit for a Queen! 
The flags were flying and bunting billowed in the breeze as houses, halls 

and even the old telephone box  in Charminster and Charlton Down were 

bedecked to mark the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 

To help encourage the great  sea of red, white and blue (plus a variety of oth-

er colours) Charminster parish council offered a bottle of Champagne to the 

best-dressed house in each of the two villages. 

 

Ribbons, flowers and even 

The Pilot, got in on the act! 
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Quiet times on the Cerne 

 

Boat flags, Union Jacks and red, 

white and blue bunting on local 

houses and Charminster Village 

Hall. 
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St Mary’s, Charminster 

Stinsford News… 

...from Michael Clarke 

Everywhere you go birds seem to be 

nesting, Great Tits in the Virginia 

Creeper, Blue Tits in the nest boxes 

in the Hanbury and as ever the grass 

grows at a pace. Still no bees, not 

even the mention of a swarm.  

For the holiday the church was deco-

rated with a profusion of flowers and 

their associated scents. It is so pleas-

ing to see a group of people come 

together and enjoy bringing colour 

and design into the church.  

Winning bench 

Nigel Hewish kindly provided one of 

the benches from the Kingston Maur-

ward College’s Chelsea Show where 

they won a further silver gilt medal. 

He placed it on an open grass area  

approaching the west door, together 

with associated planting. 

July seems to have few Christian festi-

vals but with the Ukraine constantly 

in the news with their battle with 

Russia’s Putin, it’s worth remember-

ing that they have the festival of Saint 

Vladimir, Grand Prince of Kiev (also 

known as Vladimir the Great) who 

died on 15th July 1015. He founded 

the Orthodox Church of Ukraine and 

his festival is held on the date of his 

death. He is said to have had no 

worldly possessions when he died 

having given them all away to the 

poor.   

July 25th brings the festival of Saint 

James the Great, one of the Twelve 

Apostles of Jesus Christ. Also called 

James the Elder, he was the first 

apostle to become a martyr and the 

only one whose martyrdom was rec-

orded in the New Testament. He was 

the son of Zebedee and Salome and is 

the Patron of Pilgrims and Labourers.  

Other faiths 

Both Hindus and Muslims find July a 

significant month. Hindus celebrate 

on July 1st Krishna “Lord of the Uni-

verse” with processions and festivals 

throughout the UK. For Muslims July 

is a time for pilgrimage, fasting and 

festivals, with the start of the Muslim 

New Year on July 22.  

And the weather’s looking good, so 

let’s enjoy our summer. 
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WENDY SOUTHAM  
LWCMD, ALWCMD  

Singing, Flute and Piano  teacher  
20+ years experience  

Help with aural and theory also available  

 

11 Cedar Road 07811 417820 

Charlton Down  01305 266283 wendysoutham@btinternet.com 

 

 

 With Karen Wyatt-Bain            dorchpaws@icloud.com 

From £11 per dog per hour 
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Church Services—an update 

Please note there is no centre-spread 

in The Pilot of church services this 

month for St Mary’s Charminster and 

St Michael’s in Stinsford. 

Rev’d Mark Phillips is leaving the 

parishes and will take his final service 

on  Sunday July 3 at 11.00 at St 

Mary’s.  At the time of going to press, 

final arrangements were yet to be put in place for the immediate future. 

Normal service—and services—will be resumed as soon as possible! 

In the meantime, you can check for details on the church’s website,     

https://www.stmarys-charminster.org.uk/ 
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A brown Long-Eared bat roosting in 

the barn at Kingcombe 

   

Saying it with 

flowers  
A Jubilee-plus festival saw Stins-

ford’s St Michael’s Church filled with 

flowers. 

The arrangements—all created by 

village volunteers—were originally 

designed to celebrate Pentecost, 

Thomas Hardy’s birthday and of 

course, the Queen’s  platinum Jubi-

lee. 

Then a fourth reason to celebrate 

came into the reckoning when 

Kingston Maurward College won 

a silver gilt award at the Chelsea 

Flower Show. 

Said organiser Sally Warburton: 

“We’ve been doing this for years but 

this time there’s rather more to cele-

brate.” 

 

Flower festival organiser Sally 

Warburton gets creative 
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Added Sally: “I just asked the locals if 

they’d mind contributing to the flow-

er festival and they ‘ve created all 

these fabulous arrangements. 

They’re just wonderful people!” 

And although there wasn’t a flower 

festival as such in St Mary’s Charmin-

ster,  Pat Watkins created the Jubilee 

arrangement (left) using flowers mainly 

picked from her garden. 
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A male Kestrel taking a break in the sun 

Fabulous fete … in pictures 

It rained the night before and it rained 

the day after, but glorious weather was 

the order of the day for  Charminster’s 

Platinum Jubilee fete, as our pictures 

show.  From the setting up, to the kids’ 

joy at Punch and Judy, fun was had by 

all! 
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Left, Gwen Yarker 

gets patriotic, dog 

show judge Karen 

Wyatt-Bain of Dorch 

Paws checks out a 

winner (top right) 

and bottom right, 

look who else turned 

up! 
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Trainer Karen Brown and Eddie 

the labradoodle. 

Samuel Diaz, aged eight, with his 

“best friend” Frankie the frug. 

Dave (left) and Mike with a       

defibrillator 

 Weather , wine 

and winning at 

Charlton Down CC 

We are now well into the cricket sea-

son and overall the club has done 

very well. This year we have been 

lucky to gain sponsorship for our 

home games, writes James Pretty.  

Many thanks must go to Sprint Signs 

in Dorchester, Port Décor, David Mor-

rison and Haseeb Javed for their 

sponsorship of the Saturday 1sts, 

2nds, Youth, and Sunday games, re-

spectively.  

Thanks also to The Balti Express in 

Dorchester for their generous dona-

tion. Their support helps us stretch 

our coffers a bit further and continue 

the development of the club. 

Team wins 

At the time of writing, the Saturday 

1st team have won three out of four 

in Division 2 of the Dorset Cricket 

League, which is a great effort having 

been promoted at the start of the 

year. The Saturday 2nd team have 

only played two games so far but it 

has been great to see our youngsters 

make a start in adult cricket (with the 

help of a few older heads) – their first 

win of the season isn’t far away. Simi-

larly, the Evening 1sts have only had a 

couple of games after being unlucky 

with the weather – they’ll be hoping 

to kick-start their season with a win 

against Hazelbury Bryan. The Evening 

2nd team are sitting pretty at the top 

the table in Division 3, mainly because 

they’ve played twice as many games 

as everyone else! Regardless, three 

wins and a thrilling tied match vs Pud-

dletown Rugby Club represents a sol-

id start after eight games. 

Grand tour 

Moving on to action of a different 

kind, our Somerset Tour (a grand 

name for one night in the Premier Inn 

at Taunton) was a terrific success. We 

had a great day at the County 

Ground, watching Somerset take elev-

en wickets in the day to beat last 

year’s champions Warwickshire.  

Somerset bowled very well and evi-

dently celebrated even better, as we 

saw when we bumped into a few of 

them in town a bit later in the even-

ing. Our cricket match versus Cheddar 

on the following day was rained off, 

which was a shame but perhaps also a 

blessing in disguise for a couple of 
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Reverend Pene Kennedy 

 

weary tourists! Many thanks to Kevin 

Alway for organising and for his val-

iant attempts at herding cats for two 

days. Since then, we have organised a 

night out to the Ageas Bowl in South-

ampton where we watched Somerset 

wallop Hampshire in the T20 tourna-

ment – we may be in danger of be-

coming club mascots for Somerset 

CCC! 

Cheese and wine 

Very belatedly we would like to thank 

everyone that came down  to our 

Cheese and Wine Event. It was a 

great evening and we hope that you 

enjoyed it as much as we did. The sun 

was shining, our benches were full, 

and we had to make an emergency 

trip for more wine which is always a 

good sign! We’ll be organising our gin 

tasting event for the very near future, 

so keep your eyes peeled.  

Much more information is available 

on our club website – fixtures, results, 

player stats, sponsor’s info and more 

can all be found at:  

www.charltondown.play-cricket.com/

aboutus  

The clubhouse at Charlton Down is 

also open at weekends for anyone to 

enjoy a drink in the sunshine. 

  

 

The CDCC tourists 
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The intrepid duo 

Hoopoe hops in to Charminster 

There was some excitement among bird watchers when this Eurasian Hoo-

poe popped in to see us. 

While sightings are quite common in southern Europe, only about 100 a year 

are spotted in the UK.  Various friends with a great interest in wildlife have 

never seen one in decades of birdwatching, so we were quite lucky to see 

this hoopoe in the village. 

So much so, local wildlife photographer Simon “Stilts” Craft , whose pictures 

have often featured in The Pilot, was out at 5.30 in the morning in a bid to 

get a shot of the bird. 

And as you can see by the photograph below, it was worth getting up early 

for.  
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Bockhampton Bridge 
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CHARMINSTER FOLLIES 

PRESENT 

(FOR ONE NIGHT ONLY) 

GILBERT & SULLIVAN’S 

 “LONDON” 

Excerpts from three favourite  

Operas 

St Mary’s Church, Charminster 

Saturday 23rd July 2022 at 6.30 pm 

Tickets £10.00 each available from 

1st June  

tel. 01305 213403 

 

Wine and nibbles available - 

 Proceeds towards Church funds 
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Minterne Gardens open daily from 10am to 6pm. 

Minterne Magna, Dorset DT2 7AU 

enquiries@minterne.co.uk 

Adults £6  Season Tickets available: Family £30 Single £20 

Wow! What    

talent! 

 

A small local business with deep 

roots is putting the wow factor into 

design. 

WoWCreatives, based in what used 

to be the radio station and later the 

home of Friary Press on Bridport 

Road, is also seeing history repeat 

itself. 

Co-owner Nikki Davies started as an 

apprentice in the building as a design-

er, left after having her third child and 

worked from home.  As she got busi-

er, she took on an apprentice – Jamie 

Hayes – who won apprentice of the 

year before going off to see the 

world. 

Mugs and coasters 

Now Jamie’s back and he 

and Nikki. are equal part-

ners in the business. And 

they’ve recently taken on 

18 year-old Charlie Pascoe 

as their apprentice, who 

has just won the same ap-

prentice of the year award! 

WoWCreatives was responsible for 

the new mugs and coasters depicting 

St Mary’s Church, Charminster, but 

their mix of talents gives them a wide 

range of products, most of which sell 

on line. 

Says Nikki:  “We work with local 

schools – about 18 in all – so we can 

turn the children’s art work into 

products.  We’ve also produced a 

children’s book which I wrote and 

Charlie illustrated.  We love doing 

personalised gifts as well as lots of 

other design work.” 

Nikki, Jamie and Charlie’s wide rang-

ing work can be found on Etsy, or you 

can contact them at WoWCreatives. 

 

Below, left to right Charlie, Nikki and 

Jamie 
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Andrew Darby 

Building Services Ltd 

All types of building work undertaken: 

Extensions, structural alterations, kitchen, bathrooms 

01305 757162         07974 260938 

Email:  adbsltd@gmail.com 

BURTON LANDSCAPES LTD 

An established professional team of landscapers undertaking all aspects of 
landscaping and maintenance including fencing, pergolas, artificial and wood-
en decking, artificial grass, turfing, walling, paving, steps, groundworks, drain-

age and site clearance. 

Contact  Mike on 07717 685951 / 01305 854603 

burtonlandscape@hotmail.com www.burtonlandscapes.co.uk 
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Church Contacts 

THE PARISHES OF CHARMINSTER AND STINSFORD 

Part of the Benefice of Charminster, Stinsford and the Chalk Stream Villages 

 

Rector    The Reverend Mark Phillips  262477 

Curate, Charminster,            The Reverend Leila Mather  263761 

Stinsford & Chalk Stream Villages 

Hon. Associate Minister The Reverend Dr Hugh Willis  262940 

Associate Minister  The Reverend Dr Rob Van der Hart  852130 

ST MARY THE VIRGIN, CHARMINSTER 

Churchwarden  Andrew Morgan   259664 

PCC Secretary  Jean Garrard    259083 

PCC Treasurer  Andrew Jones   264316 

 

ST MICHAEL’S, STINSFORD 

Churchwardens  Shirley Churchill   260159 

    Sally Warburton   07587177735 

PCC Treasurer  Michael A Clarke   267611 

FOR BAPTISMS AND MARRIAGES 

Contact the Administrator for the Parish of St Mary’s Charminster and St 
Michael’s Stinsford,  Jean Garrard stmaryschurchcharminster@outlook.com 
 

mailto:stmaryschurchcharminster@outlook.com
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Selling a car, but can’t face the … 

 … hassle? 

Halcyon Motors Ltd is a friendly, family-run business 
based in Milborne St Andrew. 

If you  have a car, motorbike, van or camper to sell, we will happily come to you and 
pay cash.  Or, if you are trading in elsewhere, phone us first—we can usually offer 
more. 

Buying?  Visit www.halcyonmotors.co.uk to see ‘warts and all’ descriptions and pho-
tos of our current stock.  All vehicles are warranted and part exchanges welcome. 

Don MacLeod 01258 839209 or 07782 189555 (Mon to Sun 8am-8pm) 

 

 

KEVIN’S GARDEN LABOUR SERVICES 
FOR ALL YOUR GARDENING NEEDS 

 
Grass cutting 
(Ride on mower available) 

Hedge Trimming 
Tree Lopping 

And many extras—just ask 
GARDEN CLEARANCE 

Also mini-digger and operator 
available at affordable rates 

Call KEVIN on 01305 261916 or 07854 090861 



39 

 

        

 

 

G.J.S. PLUMBING & HEATING LTD 
Gas Safe Registered for Professional reliable Service 

Call 01305 267765 

Or (Between 10am & 4pm) Mobile: 07951 880654 

Alterations and repairs to ladies’ and gents’ clothing 

and furnishings plus basic curtain-making.  All 

sewing professionally done at very reasonable cost. 

Will collect and deliver if required. No task too 

small.  

Hilary Charlesworth (Minterne Magna) 01300 

341845 
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Fun in the floods for some! 

 

High levels but a free 

flowing River Cerne 

  

 

 

DB CARPENTRY 

Contact Dane on 07734 437037 

DB Carpentry to meet all your carpentry needs 

Doors, frames, locks fitted, wardrobes, flooring, fencing 

With over 20 years experience , qualifications &         
insurances 

Free Quotations 
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SOUTH COAST P&H SERVICES LTD 

• Bathroom installations 

• Central heating systems and power flushing 

• All plumbing work large or small 

Call John on 07964 171589 
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River Cerne, Charminster 

The July Quiz … here are 

the answers! 

1.   It was named in  honour of the Roman emperor Julius Caesar. 

2.   Julia Gillard 

3.   Poole 

4.   Charles Rolls, co-founder of Rolls Royce, was the first Briton to be killed in 

an aeronautical accident with a powered aircraft, during a flying display 

in Bournemouth. He was aged 32. 

5.   England won the Jules 

Rimet Trophy at Wembley 

after beating Germany 4-2 in 

extra time. 

6.   The BBC started the "V for 

Victory" campaign, and from 

July 19th, Churchill started 

using the V hand sign. 

7.   Juliette Binoche 

8.   Juliet 

9.   Julie Andrews 

10. Jools Holland 

 
Right, Julie Andrews 

as Mary Poppins in 

the 1964 movie 

The Jules Rimet trophy 
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Little Helpers Dorchester 

Many Hands Make Light Work 

We are a local Company solely working to offer support for your practical and emo-

tional needs.  Providing help for older or disabled people living alone or couples and 

find every day chores difficult to cope with.  We can assist you in maintaining an inde-

pendent life in your own home.  We offer a range of services from: Light Cleaning, 

Laundry, Gardening, Shopping, Cooking, Trips out and about and lots more.    We are 

DBS (Police Checked) & Fully Insured.  

 For more information please contact - Pauline Waterman ) 07720 196 082  or  

 Antonia Minterne ) 07925 988 592    * littlehelpersdorchester@gmail.com 
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ADVERTISING IN THE PILOT 

Our loyal advertisers provide the largest portion of our income, without 

which we would not be able to distribute The Pilot to 1650 households in 

Charminster, Charlton Down and Stinsford free of charge each month. 

Most adverts are placed for a year, running from the January edition, there-

fore we sell most of our advertising space in the second half of November so 

they are in place for the New Year. 

For 2022 we have decided to simplify our charges. The price will be the same 

for both black and white, or 

colour copy, and these will be 

as follows for 12 insertions:  

 

To advertise in 2022 please 

email                                      

advertising@charpilot.com 

Whole page £500 

Three-quarter 

page 

£375 

Two-thirds page £334 

Half page £250 

One-third page £167 

Quarter page £125 
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Dorchester Framing 
Picture Framing Service.  

Excellent advice and a wide selection of frames and mounts.  Open 

most days but best to call or email first before making a special trip. 

 

The Old School House  Tincleton DT2 8QR 

01305 848909                                               joan@dorchesterframing.com 

 WOODS FUNERAL SERVICES 
Providing a caring service since 1878 

Pauline Guy  Dip FD MBIFD 

Funeral Director, Dorchester 

Allan Quartermaine  Dip FD LMBIFD 

Funeral Director, Weymouth 

11a Icen Way, Dorchester  DT1 1EW                          01305 250425 

enquiries@woodsfuneralservices.co.uk 

www.woodsfuneralservices.co.uk 
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Villages’ Directory 
DORSET COUNCILLOR 

Cllr David Taylor  07905 352710 cllrdavid.taylor@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk 

LOCAL NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICE TEAM 

 

CHARMINSTER CONTACTS 

Parish Council 

 

 

Flood Wardens 

 

St Mary’s First 
School 

Pre-School 

Village Hall 

Women’s Institute 

Bell ringers 

Girl Guides 

Brownies 

 

Chairman: Mark Simons   260055 

Vice chair: Carol Matthews   751535 

Parish Clerk: Sarah Davies   01305 819429  

      

Tim Yarker     265942 

Headteacher: Suzanne Garner  263880 

Caretaker: Belinda Bessant   266598 

Vanessa Thomas    251512  

Bookings:  Sarah Bird   266478 

Judy Thompson    263783 

Captain: Chris White    07783555199 

Alison Barlow    07483 429596  

        “                                                              “ 
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CHARLTON DOWN CONTACTS 

Village Hall 

 

Jellytots 

Flood Warden 

Charlton Down    

Cricket Club 

bookings@charltondownvillagehall.info    

 

Emma     07791 204323 

Carol Matthews    751535 

Peter (Tommy) Tucker youth/senior 07810 275847 

James Pretty  bookings/hire   

james.pretty@charltondowncc.co.uk 

 

Stinsford Parish 

Council 

Parish Clerk: Kirsty Rigler   268818 

stinsfordclerk@googlemail.com 

Ruth Young     268208 

 

Val Scriven     265177 

 

Louise Christopher    264312 

 

Dudley Kemp     757151 

Scouts, Cubs, Bea-

vers 

Scottish Country 

Dancing 

Charminster Stores 

& Post Office  

 

Art Group 

STINSFORD CONTACTS 
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South Ward (Charminster village) 

Keith Beeson   264032 

Peter Dangerfield  260543 

Richard East   264724 

Alan Rolls   267863 

Mark Simons (Chairman)  260055 

Tim Yarker   265942 

Vacancy 

    

Contact: Parish Clerk Sarah Davies, 25 Strodes Lane, Charlton Down 
DT2 9UB 

07947 622326 clerk@charminster.info 

www.charminster.info 

  


